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What’s Buzzing in Ms. B’zzzzz Room? 
August 21, 2023-September 1, 2023
Day of the Week  V.I.P.
Special

Mon, Aug. 21   
    No School    None
Tues, Aug. 22       No School    None
Wed, Aug. 23      No School    None  
Thurs, Aug. 24 
     Kashton         Art
Fri, Aug. 25
      Jakobi       Music/P.E.
Mon, Aug. 28
       Adam      Library/Art
Tues, Aug. 29        Addison      Music/P.E.
Wed, Aug. 30
     Analicia    Library/Art
Thurs, Aug. 31        Angel        Music/P.E.
Fri, Sept. 1             Bodhi    Guidance/Art
Important Dates

Wed, Aug. 23
  1st Day of School (1st Grade Only)
Wed, Aug. 23     No School (Kindergarten Only)
Thurs, Aug. 24   1st Day of School (K Only)
Mon, Sept. 4  
  No School (Labor Day)

Tues, Sept. 12    Picture Day at Kreft

Tues, Sept. 12    PTA Meeting (6:00, Titan Hill)

Wed, Sept. 27    Book Orders Due

Mon, Oct. 9
  Conferences (4:00-8:00)
Thurs, Oct. 12    Conferences (8:00-8:00)

Thurs, Oct. 12    No School (Conferences)
Fri, Oct. 13
  No School (Teacher Comp. Day)
Welcome!

I would like to welcome you to the new 2023-2024 year at Kreft Primary.  I look forward to meeting all of you and working with you.  This is sure to be a great year!  
Contact Information
Please feel free to contact me during the year at any time by sending a note, giving me a call, or sending me an e-mail if there is a question or a concern that arises.  If you call, please call Kreft at (712) 366-8290, or if you prefer email, my 
e-mail address is abenson@lewiscentral.org. 
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The Only Newsletter
This is the only newsletter I will send home.  Instead, my blog will be my main source of communication: http://msbensonsblog.weebly.com/ along with my SeeSaw account.  Other notes will be sent home as needed.  The blog will contain valuable information regarding dates, field trips, classroom activities, etc.  I will e-mail reminders of blog updates to those of you who indicate your email address on the blog form.  I will also attach the V.I.P/Specials calendars to Ms. Benson’s Blog (more about the blog on the last page).
Specials

Within the newsletter and the V.I.P. calendars, I will include a schedule for the various specials such as Library, P.E., Music, and Art.  Please be sure that your child has proper shoes for PE (tennis shoes, no sandals or flip flops) and remember to return library books on assigned library days (these will be posted on the snack/special calendars each month).  
Birthday Celebrations

The school handbook states that birthday party invitations may NOT be handed out at school unless the whole class is invited. Please stick to these rules to eliminate hurt feelings.  Thanks for understanding!  You child is invited to bring a birthday treat for the whole class (23 treats) on that day.  These treats need to be store-bought.
Volunteering
At this time, volunteers are welcome in our classroom.  Please let me know if you would like to come into our room to volunteer or if you are interested in completing some odd jobs at home like cutting and sorting.  Teachers always have plenty to of work to get done!  Just jot me a note or email if you are interested and we can set something up!  Thank you!
Sending Money/Notes to School
Remember that all money needs to be put into an envelope with your child’s name, the purpose of the money, and the teacher’s name on it.  This can be placed in the take home folder’s “Return to School” pocket.  Any other notes or forms you wish to return to me can also be placed in the “return to school” pocket in the blue folder.  
Take Home Folders

Please help your child learn the life skills of organization and responsibility by checking the blue take home folder daily for a variety of different forms, such as study trip information, home projects, finished work, etc.  If you need to send or return anything to school, it should be put in the “Return to School” pocket in the take home folder.  Any “Keep at Home” papers from me are to be kept at home.  Students will be responsible to give me those things.  Please make sure your child has his/her folder every day even if there is nothing in it.  Thanks for your support!

Book Orders
In the take-home folder are a few Scholastic book orders.  If you would like to order books, please fill out the form and send cash or checks with the filled out form in an envelope.  Please make checks payable to Scholastic.  You are also welcome to order books on-line by using the code listed on the order (GNRXL).  Through ordering books, we are able to use bonus points to gain free books for our classroom!  The goal is to have a $200.00 order.  If we are able to achieve this, we will receive approximately 100 free books.  All book orders are due Wednesday, September 27th.  Happy shopping!
Lewis Central PTA Meetings
There is going to be a PTA meeting scheduled once a month throughout the year.  We invite anyone who is interested to join.  Parental involvement is highly valued within the Lewis Central School District, and we could use your help.  The upcoming date for the first PTA meeting is on Tuesday, September 12th at 6:00 at the Titan Hill cafeteria.  If you have any questions, contact the office at Kreft or Titan Hill.
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V.I.P. Days and Snack
V.I.P. stands for Very Important Person.  Every child will have an assigned day most months to be the V.I.P. and bring a Show-And-Tell item (this item must fit in a backpack) and a favorite book to share for a “Book Show and Tell” (see below for more information).  Check the newsletter or the V.I.P. calendar to see when your child is assigned to bring show-and-tell.  On that particular day, please send one book and one item for show-and-tell.  On, or near, your child’s birthday, your child will be assigned to be the V.I.P.  You are welcome to bring a birthday treat for the whole class on that particular day.  These treats need to be pre-packaged, store-bought, individually sealed snacks. 

Every other day, students are invited to bring a snack from home.  These snacks can be kept in his/her locker until snack time.  You are welcome to send snacks for the whole week if that’s easier.  These snacks should be healthier options (refer to the snack idea list).  I do have a small refrigerator at school if snack items need to be refrigerated.

Snack Bag
If, at some point in the year, students are allowed to bring snack for the whole class (not just on birthdays), I will send a snack bag home with your child the day before he/she is assigned to bring snack.  The bag will be used to carry the snack to school.  It will also serve as a reminder.  Even if you choose not to use the bag, please return it to school.  (
Book Show and Tell
Your child will have a book “Show and Tell” on his/her V.I.P. day.  This should be a book he/she would like to recommend to others.  It would be awesome, although not required, if your child could read 1-2 pages of the book as the year progresses and reading skills improve.  This will definitely be easier later in the year, as students become better readers.  Have no fear…we will practice what a book share looks and sounds like.  Another option would be sharing a book your child has written. (  Just simply send the book in the snack bag along with the snack.  Thanks! 



 HYPERLINK "http://www.wpclipart.com/cartoon/bumble_bee.png" \t "_top" 
[image: image13.jpg]



[image: image14.jpg]






Testing 1st Few Weeks
As we are going to be testing your child in various skill areas over the first few weeks, we ask that the first few weeks of school your child gets plenty of sleep.  We would like each student to be well-rested for the best possible results.  The testing will focus on literacy skills (such as reading sight words and blending sounds together), science, and math skills.  This testing is nothing to be concerned about as it is something that is done every year to help us depict areas of strength and weakness.
Classroom Wish List

In years past, parents have asked if there are things needed for our classroom that they could donate.  If you are interested in purchasing something for our room, the wish list is written below:

· Extra snacks (for students who forget)
· Clorox wipes
· Small prizes for the prize box
· Any art supplies (paper, stickers, etc.)
· Glue sticks
· Markers
· Water bottles (for students who forget)
· Hand sanitizer
· Do-A-Dots
· Napkins
· Expo Markers

Ms. Benson’s Blog & SeeSaw
To help keep you more informed of what is going on in our classroom, I have created a blog for you to visit.  I also have a SeeSaw account that will be used throughout the year.  That being said, these forms of communication have worked very well the last few years, and have proved to be very useful. More information to come on how to sign up for SeeSaw.  In the meantime, the blog site is:
http://msbensonsblog.weebly.com/.  Please visit this site once every few weeks to check for updates, though I will try to email you every time something is added to the site.  If you do not have internet access, please let me know so I can print off the updates for you. 
Lunch

We eat lunch at 11:00 every day.  Parents are welcome to eat with their child this year.  If you choose to do this, I want you to be aware of your child's lunch time.  
Writers’ Workshop
Each day, students do some type of written work during Writers’ Workshop, most often in the form of a book.  There has been a lot of research that supports students writing books as early as preschool.  Through the study of various genres and types of books, students will have the opportunity to write many books of their own throughout the year.  These books will stay at school until the end of each trimester.  At that time, I will send home a portfolio of writing for you to keep.  You will also have an opportunity to look at your child’s first book at conferences.  Rest assured, your child will be writing each day, even though papers might not be coming home! 
Rules and Routines

During the first two weeks of school, we will be learning a lot about rules and routines.  So that the children are not overwhelmed with a long set of classroom rules, we have three: Be Respectful, Be Responsible, and Be Safe.  I encourage you to talk with your child about our rules and possibly even enforce them at home.  They are short and simple, yet they cover everything from teasing, put-downs, whining, etc.  The more consistency from school to home, the better!  As you establish back-to-school rules and routines at your house, I encourage you to:
1.  Put your child to bed early every night (8:00).

2.  Feed your child a good breakfast each morning.

3.  Read a bedtime story (or two) every night
Water Bottles

Students are invited to bring a water bottle from home every day.  This will come home every night so it can be cleaned.  I would love to have some disposable water bottles for students who forget a bottle.  Please let me know if you would be willing to provide some to the classroom in case this happens.  Also, please only send water in the water bottle (nothing else).  Thank you so much!
Drop-Off and Pick-Up

School doors open at 8:15 every day, and the school day officially begins at 8:30.  Pick-up begins at 3:30 every day except on Wednesdays, when the pickup is at 2:30 for the one hour early dismissal.  You are welcome to bring your child into the school for drop-off, but independence is highly encouraged.
